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Durham Ultimate Club
2012
Report of the League Administrator
This was the Durham Ultimate Club’s fourth year as a not for profit corporation and twelfth overall. 

 The league executive remained the same and oversaw the work of the league administrator. 
League Executive

President – Dan Stokes

Secretary - Matt Cronin

Treasurer – Chris Beatty

Thanks for volunteering your time to help the league grow. 

Summer League 

The summer league was once again a great success! We maintained our 41 teams, with 39 team entries and enough players signing up individually to make 2 more. Overall we had 599 people purchase the $25 membership but may have had over 650 players in the league.  Team fees were maintained at $600.  

Registration was even more streamlined this year with individual players signing up online, and the captains paying for their teams on the registration day. Having a printer on hand at the meeting and a laptop allowed payments to be entered immediately into quickbooks and official receipts provided to captains. This was the third year of online membership fees and the process went very smoothly. Instructions were clarified and improved. 
Once again during registration players were asked to allow the league to submit their address information so that the city of Oshawa could determine how many fields we are entitled to for the following season. Unfortunately, over 100 people that live in Oshawa said no to this request and so our Oshawa residents were minimal. Based on our numbers we are entitled to 3 hours of time on Oshawa fields for next season. To put this into perspective, we used 20 hours last season. What this means is that if other clubs want our time slots they will get them. 
We maintained the 4 Divisions this year and they seemed to work well once again. The B division was split into a B1 and a B2 division with teams choosing which division they wanted. The A team was reduced from 8 teams to 6. All divisions had an even number of teams and so there were no bye weeks. For the first time we had games outside of Oshawa. All B and D teams played at least one game in Courtice.  Teams were scheduled for 10 regular season games. Only one game was cancelled due to lightning and this game was rescheduled.  There were less games this year as we only scheduled games for the May long weekend and eliminated games on the July and August long weekends. We also started playoffs one week early.  Not all teams played each other the same amount of times during the regular season in all divisions. New team champions were crowned in all divisions.
Division winners:
A Division – DUC Hunters
B Division – Backhanded Compliment
C Division – Huckamaniacs 
D Division – Disc N Roses
Playoffs
This year the league once again maintained its divisions for playoffs but the playoffs were spread out over 2 days. The B and D divisions played on Sunday and the A and C divisions played on Saturday. The schedule was put online and captains were responsible for entering scores. Each division had slightly different length of games and number of games but all teams were scheduled for around 200 minutes of game time. The standings were then used to determine who played who in the ¼ finals which were held the following Sunday.  All divisions seemed to work well and there were very few complaints.  
Teams who lost their quarter final games were scheduled for fun games but there were some teams who did not show up so it is recommended that next year we do not do this. Teams who won their quarterfinal games continued on to play their semifinal and championship game the following Sunday.  Game times on the playoff days were adjusted to allow players to play on 2 teams. After all the dust settled the results were as follows:
A Division – Unbalanced Mountain Goats
B division – Slings of David
C division – The Huckin’ Hustlers
D division – Projectile DiscFunction
No team in any division won both the season and the playoffs. Congratulations to all teams for their performances during playoffs!!
Charity Tournament

This year we ran our fourth annual Beach tournament at Cobourg beach. Derek Marcotte helped improve the tournament immensely. There were 16 teams in attendance, including teams from Toronto, Niagara and Bellville. The tournament raised  $2340 which was donated to Sick Kids and over 200 lbs of food for Fare Share Food Bank Northumberland. 
Year End Party

This year’s party was at the Sports Garden in Whitby. Instead of holding the party after the playoff tournament we held off and had the party during the first week of September. This seemed to attract a slightly larger crowd. I also decided to not charge anything and instead just provide some munchies late in the evening. This also seemed to work well although we had a lot of extra food.  There were lots of prizes given, including the Season and playoff prizes. Teams that had the best spirit score in their division and or had a perfect spirit score were invited to compete for the prestigious Spirit Award. Initially, only 3 teams were participating but at the last minute 4 more teams through something together. In the end it was Disc N Roses who took home the coveted SPIRIT Award. They will receive their team fees paid for next season. A $600 value. Thanks to Stacey Daigle for her help with this event.
Fall League

For the fourth year in a row we ran a fall hat league in September and October. The league filled up quickly with enough people signing up for 12 teams. Most games were played at the civic on fields 3 and 4, but a few games were played on turf at civic field 5.  In order to get 11 games in, some mid week games were played under the lights at the Civic.  The overzealous High Fivers, led by LP, finished the league with 9 wins and 2 losses were crowned Fall Champs!  All players enjoyed playing with new people and learning from the more experienced players.  
Winter Leagues
This year we secured enough spots to have a 13 team Sunday league and we had 12 teams sign up and then enough  players to form one hat team. All games are played at WISC.  This year the teams had to sign up for the entire season which gave them 25 games. Due to the odd number of teams each team has 2 byes throughout the season. After 11 weeks the league will probably be divided into two divisions of six to accommodate the range of skill levels and experience.  This league continues until May.
We were able to continue the indoor 7 on 7 Tuesday night league this year which is played out of the new Oshawa Field House which contains a full size soccer field. We had 7 teams sign up and one team of individuals. Players are currently enjoying playing in the league and the extra space of the longer field gives teams a chance to Huck the long bomb.

We have begun a Friday night pick- up game at WISC which runs from 7-8 pm. Sandy Rehorst has agreed to collect the money for these events.

Sponsorship
The league sponsored YARR with $500 in return for running a skills clinic and a captain’s rules clinic. 

Volunteers and Captains

Each year I become more impressed with our Club’s volunteers. First I would like to thank the captains who play a significant role in the success of DUC. They volunteer their time to run teams and do so in a professional and spirited way. Thanks also to the following people:

Derek Marcotte for helping with the beach tournament

Stacey Daigle for helping with the year end party, 

Sandy Rehorst for collecting money at pick up,

Mike Sigsworth for running a 4 week skills clinic

Marc Zabudsky for maintaining and improving the DUC website. 
Bill Boyer for attempting to find new fields

As we continue to grow, we will need more people with all kinds of skills to volunteer to help us out. If you wish to be a part of this growing league please do not hesitate to contact us. 
Volunteers Needed
· Observers

· Finding fields 

· Photographer 
· Food for playoffs

· Junior / Youth League Coordinator and coaches
· Web Admin – (locks statistics on Wednesdays)

· Publicity, charity events –

· Tournaments (charity/playoff) 

· Clinics – Kevin MacLeod/L.P./Bill Boyer

· Journalists – need volunteers to take pictures and write small summaries of games.
· Advertising – volunteers to post league posters in strategic places.
I seem to be saying this every year but overall, I think that this year was by far the best year DUC has ever had and I look forward to next year being even better. 

Great job everyone!!!!

Kevin MacLeod
DUC League Administrator
